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OTHERS PRESENT

· Gary Martiny of Community Management Services, Inc.

· One (1) Homeowner

ITEM I—Call to Order by President Jim Foley at 7:00 PM. 

ITEM II—Open Forum

· Margaret Matheson of 19713 talked about having her sewer line cleaned out and said that the plumber hadn’t been cleaning it on a regular basis. Drainworks Plumbing to be contacted. 

· 19714 & 19419 talked about a problem with auto pay payments of dues.  

ITEM III—Approval of Minutes

The Board reviewed the minutes of December 10, 2009, Board of Directors meeting. Steve Gillen motioned to approve the minutes. Laurel Smith seconded the motion and it passed.

ITEM IV—Association Manager’s Report

· The work order history report for December ’09 was reviewed by the Board.

· The emergency plumbing job costs at 19820 are to be charged back to the owner. 

· 19116 – the windows installation at this unit were discussed. Jim Foley is to check into whether they are completed or not.

· Jim Foley talked about putting up fences around the pond and make the fences around the big pool higher to satisfy the insurance company’s requirements. No action taken. 

· Black Diamond paving was discussed for the job next summer – slurry seal. 

ITEM V—Committee Reports

A. Financial Report dated December 31, 2009 – the report was given by Frank Hedges.  

· The delinquency report dated 12/31/09 was reviewed by Frank Hedges. 

· Security Report – Jim Turke reported that there were several broken lites throughout the complex. He will repair them.
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· Maintenance Report 

· Jim Turke purchased 16 pad locks all with the same key for various things that need locking in the complex.   

·  Clubhouse – Steve Gillen – reported that the clubhouse doors are not completed yet. Next is to move the server.
· Landscape – Steve Gillen talked about just finishing up the tree trimming project.  
ITEM VI – Old Business – Bright Outlook’s gutter cleaning job was reviewed and they need to

            come back out and do the entire complex over again.

ITEM VII – New Business– Frank Hedges announced the summary of the executive session

from today’s session. 19538 – A hearing on a complaint to member Paul Wassem was held in executive session on 01-14-10. The complaint alleged that Mr. Wassem had erected a patio lattice structure without application or approval of permits by the Vineyards Association. After hearing arguments by Mr. James Hillman, LLP, for the Association and by Mrs. Brady for Paul Wassem, the hearing was closed and the Board went into deliberations. The Board arrived at a multi-part decision and Mr. Wassem will be notified in writing of the Board’s decision in this matter. 

 ITEM VIII—Newsletter Articles - The Board is to send all newsletter articles to Gary Martiny by     

                        the 6th of every month.

ITEM IX—Adjournment

The Board Meeting adjourned at 8:00 PM. The next meeting is The Annual Meeting which is scheduled for February 11, 2010, at the clubhouse. The Board adjourned to executive session. 

As approved by the Board of Directors, __________________________________________
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